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| hope everyone is having a great summer so
far! | know it has had its fair share of challenges as
far as agriculture goes. Late planting dates led
into late hay cutting for most people, followed by
sporadic rain, making it difficult to get anything
done. However, a lot of good dry hay was put up
during June and most livestock herds are looking
well on lush green pastures. The rain may make it
tough to make hay, but at least it keeps our
pastures green and growing! | am hearing a few
scattered reports of pink-eye. Remember that
prevention is the best medicine when it comes to
pink-eye. Try to keep pastures mowed, a free
choice mineral out, fly rubs, and fly tags.

In this newsletter you will find beef cattle tips,
information about livestock heat stress,
information about the 2018 CAIP program, and
information about lake and pond summer weed
issues.

As always if you have any questions about
anything in this newsletter, please don’t hesitate to
call the Extension Office at (859) 744-4682.

Sincerely,
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CAIP Tnformtional Meeting

We will be hosting a CAIP Informational
Meeting on Monday, July 2, at the Clark
County Extension Office. The meeting will begin
at 7:00 pm with a session covering all new
information and any changes for the 2018
program season. Immediately following that
session, we will have a short presentation over
the whole CAIP program for anyone who has
never signed up before or would like to know
more about the history of the program.
Attendance at this meeting is not required to be
eligible for CAIP.

Sign-ups are scheduled to begin Tuesday,
July 3, and end on Tuesday, July 24, at the
Clark County Conservation District Office (667
Tech Drive). The office hours are Monday-
Friday, 8:30 am to 4:00 pm. They will be closed
on July 4th.
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Timely Tips

Dr. Roy Burris, Beef Extension Professor, University of Kentucky

Spring-Calving Cow Herd

0 Cows should be on good pasture with clover and preferably low endophyte levels in fescue for the spring
breeding season. Keep pastures vegetative by clipping or making hay. They should have abundant shade and
water. Our goal is to have cows become pregnant before July when temperatures and heat stress can ruin the
“spring” breeding season.

0 Observe the cows and bulls as the breeding season continues. Watch bulls for injury or lameness and change
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